SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/77
        Dated 22.03.2020.

To

Shri. P. K. Purwar,
Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.
Sub: Immediate measures required to be taken to BREAK THE CHAIN  to avoid COMMUNITY TRANSMISSION of the deadly Corona Virus –Reg
Respected Sir, 
Union Govt and the State Govts are taking lot of measures to contain the spread of deadly Corona virus. Even Railways, Metros and Public Transport has been shut down to stop COMMUNITY TRANSMISSION in the 3rd stage. The situation in states like Kerala, Maharashtra etc are very critical. When the whole world is taking precautions, BSNL is not taking adequate measures to reduce the public contact and crowding in its Offices at this critical stage. Even Oil companies issued instructions to work from home. 

The instruction issued by BSNLCO on Friday to open the CSCs and bill collection centres is a very serious one, against spirit of the measures taken by the Govt. Major CSCs and bill collection centres are having a footfall of about 500 customers per day. Our staff as well as the public are exposed to high risk.

In the prevailing situation, the decisions are to be reviewed urgently and necessary instructions are to be issued for: 

1. BSNL focus should be limited to maintenance of essential services and the critical transmission routes, critical installations. 

2. The CSCs and bill collection centres are to be closed immediately, temporarily, advising the customers to utilise the online payment facility. Payment date is to be extended.

3. Melas are to be suspended immediate effect. 

4. More than 500 employees are working at BSNLCO. The employees can be brought into alternate days and on each day they can be brought under two shifts, morning and evening. By this the crowd at BSNLCO can be reduced considerably.

5. Similarly employees working in Circle offices and major SSA Offices also to be staggered. 

It is requested to take immediate action to avoid public contact and spread on the deadly virus due to our negligence. 

With kind regards,

(Sebastin. K)
Copy to: Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, DIR (HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl.

